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May Newsletter 
School Motto:  Work Hard.  Be Respectful.  That’s our Lion Pride. 

 

From the Office 
The month of April was filled with so many wonderful learning opportunities and we are looking 

forward to many more during the month of May. Our students were immersed in Earth Day 

activities, learning buddies, virtual field trips, and so many other rich learning community 

building experiences.  

As the weather becomes nicer, we have many students looking forward to playing in the sand 

box during recess and exploration time. If you have old strainers, buckets, pails, scoops, spoons, 

etc., that will enhance their creativity in the sand and you wish to donate to the school, please 

send them in. We will happily accept donations. 

With school parking spaces reduced, parents/guardians are asked to not park in or block the 

private laneways of our school neighbours. We appreciate all our neighbours and value our 

relationships with them and don’t want to make it difficult for them to access their own 

laneways.  Thanks for your understanding and assistance with this. 

East Lambton now has a Twitter page. Please follow us @LambtonEast 

 

Education Week  

The Ministry of Education has declared the week of May 1-5, 2023, as Education Week across 
Ontario. The Lambton Kent District School Board’s (LKDSB) theme for this year’s celebration is:  

Re-Connecting with Communities  

We look forward to hosting you in the gymnasium on Thursday May 4th at 9:40 am for our 
Spring Showcase. 



 

Smile Cookie Week: 
The Smile Cookie Campaign will be taking place from May 1-7 at area Tim Horton’s. Once again, 

the Watford Tim Horton’s has chosen our Snack Program to be one of this year’s beneficiaries.  

We are grateful for their continued support of our Snack Program. 

Pizza Days: Pizza days will continue to be offered every Thursday until June 8th. Please check 

SchoolCashOnline for order details. 

Sub Day: Our next sub day is May 8th.  Be sure to place orders on SchoolCashOnline. 

Upcoming Events: 
May 1-5: Education Week 

May 4: Spring Showcase – please join us in the gym @9:40 am 

May 4: Forest Family of Schools Naming Committee Meeting @ 5 pm, North Lambton 

Secondary School Library 

May 12: Flower Fundraiser Pick Up @ North Doors from 3:30 pm – 5:30 pm 

May 22: Victoria Day (no classes) 

May 25: Track & Field (grades 4-8) 

May 26: Track & Field Rain Date 

May 31: New Full Day Kindergarten Registration Open House 4pm – 7 pm 

 



EQAO: 
Between May 10th and June 14th, grade 3 and 6 students will be taking part in the provincial 

Assessment of Reading, Writing and Mathematics. This assessment is administered to all Grade 

3 & 6 students in Ontario’s publicly funded school system by the Education Quality and 

Accountability Office (EQAO), an independent agency of the Government of Ontario. 

It is recommended that each student have a healthy breakfast to begin their day and to avoid 

these dates when booking appointments for your child (ren). 

Grade 3 dates: May 23, 26, 30, 31 

Grade 6 dates: May 15, 16, 17, 18 

Kindergarten Registration: If you know of any families that may have missed our Kindergarten 
registration, please have them contact the school. 
https://www.lkdsb.net/Elementary/Registration/Pages/default.aspx#/=                                                                                                                                                         

Noelle’s Gift to Children: 
 

 

https://www.lkdsb.net/Elementary/Registration/Pages/default.aspx#/=


Lyme Disease: 
 
This information has been shared on behalf of Lambton Public Health. 
 
 

 



 

 



Reminders/Information for Parents 

Yard Supervision: For the safety of all, students must not arrive before 8:50 a.m. when yard 

supervision begins. 

End of Day Dismissal Routines: Thank you for always keeping the classroom teacher informed of 

changes to end of day dismissals. Please also be sure to keep the office informed of these 

changes as sometimes homeroom teachers are away, and messages do not get communicated 

to the office. 

Cell Phones and Electronic Devices: All electronic devices, such as cell phones, media players, 

digital game devices, computers and cameras are not to be used while the student is on school 

property before, during, or after school without the permission of school personnel and only for 

educational purposes. At no time will students use electronic devices for digital, audio or video 

recording without permission from the teacher.  The school is not responsible for lost, damaged 

or stolen property.  

Inclement Weather: East Lambton School is in Zone 1.  Please listen to local radio stations, visit 
www.schoolbusinfo.com, or download the My SBI Mobile App to receive updates on bus delays 
or cancellations due to inclement weather or other.  Morning busses that have been cancelled 
due to inclement weather (ice, snow) will not operate in the afternoon.  If parents drive 
students to school in the morning, they are responsible to pick their children up and take them 
home in the afternoon.  Busses that have been cancelled in the morning due to fog will operate 
in the afternoon and to return students to their homes.  Please remember to call the school if 
your child will be absent due to bus cancellations.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.schoolbusinfo.com/

